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From Our President  
Claire J. Portmann    
Hello everyone,  
 

Are you ready for our Little Black Dress Cocktail Party?  It is almost time!  I hope you and your friends are excited 
about this event as I am.  It should be loads of fun! 
 

Look forward to seeing each and every one of you at our November meeting. It is our busiest and most important 
meeting of the year.  
 

Please read through the suggested bylaw changes as published in this newsletter.   
We will be voting on the Bylaw Committee’s hard work. Thank you to Mary Ward, Jeanne Takeda, Bonnie Larson 
and Sheryl Molter for taking on this task. And a special thank you to Mary Ward for graciously hosting the meeting.  
 

We will be voting on a slate of executive officers for 2014 
Come and vote. You can still run from the floor, if you are interested and eligible in holding a position on the 
Executive Board. Executive officer positions are: President, 1st Vice President (Membership), 2nd Vice President 

(Fundraising), 3rd Vice President (Juniorettes), Treasurer, Corresponding Secretary and Recording Secretary. 
 

The vote for Junior of the Year, 2013, will be a secret ballot. I am pleased to announce the two nominees are: 
Cecilia Hudnet and Bonnie Larson.  Look for their bios in this newsletter.  The results will be announced at our 
December holiday party.  
 

We will be collecting: 
 Your Samaritan’s Purse Shoe Boxes  
 UNICEF Collection Boxes    
 Items for the District Fundraising Basket (Theme: Treats and toys for dogs, kids and adults.) 

 And payment for the Holiday Party ($30) - To be held at The Corner Café. 
 

It’s November, a time of year when we outwardly express the thanks for all the things we are truly thankful for. For 
me, that includes all of you and our club for the opportunity to do good works in our community.  
  
Claire J. Portmann 
President 
GFWC Jupiter-Tequesta Jr. Woman’s Club, Inc. 
561-676-2008 – Cell 
P.O. Box 3811 Tequesta, FL  33469 
www.jtjwc.org  

 

 Next Meeting 
Tuesday, November 11, 2014 

 
Good Shepherd Episcopal Church 

(In the Social Hall Behind the Church) 
 
 
 

TBD 
 

  

 
400 Seabrook Road 
Tequesta, FL  33469 
 
Board Meeting: 6:30 p.m. 
General Meeting: 7:00 p.m. 
 
Socializing after the meeting  

See U Friday. November 7
th

  

http://www.http/jtjwc.org/forms/LBD%20Flyer.pdf
http://www.jtjwc.org/
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What’s the Buzz with the VP’s News? 

 
Membership 
Mary Ward, 1st Vice President 
 

Thank you -Thank you - Thank you  
 

Club members enjoyed a fun evening on 
October 8th making ceramic bowls at the 
Lighthouse School of Art.  The bowls will be 
used at the Empty Bowl Project a fundraising 
event for Palm Beach Food Bank.   
 

Thank you all for participating in Chef for a day 
on October 12th by providing a BBQ themed dinner to the families staying at 
the Quantum House.  The families truly appreciate all the effort put forth by our volunteers.  
 
 

Holiday Party and Officer Instillation will be on Tuesday December 9, 2014 at the Corner Café  
Located on the Corner of US Hwy 1 and Tequesta Drive 289 US Hwy One in Tequesta.  

Festivities will begin at 6:30.   
The price for dinner will be $30.00 (cocktails will be additional).   

This is a fun festive evening - a great time to reflect on all the kind acts we have performed  
as a group to help the local community during the past year. 

 

You can pay for the dinner at the November 11th meeting. 
Please RSVP to Mary Ward at ward9025@bellsouth.net by December 2nd. 

 
 
Fundraising 
Cecilia Hudnet, 2nd Vice President 
 
November 7, 2014 – The Little Black Dress Cocktail Party, November 7, 2014 – 
7pm – 11pm / River Center – 805 N US Highway 1, Jupiter, FL 33477. 

 
GFWC – Jupiter Tequesta Junior Woman’s Club will be hosting an event on 
November 7th at the River Center in Jupiter. The little Black Dress Cocktail party, 

and silent auction with appetizer served by local chefs. We will have local celebrity judges who will award 
the best appetizer of the evening with the Great White Skillet Award. 
 

Don’t miss out on the awesome auction items and a great time with friends all while raising money to 
provide for the charitable, cultural, and civic needs of our community. As Juniors, our Florida state 
mission is to promote One Voice for Children which encourages Junior members to focus on our local 
communities by aiding the under privileged, funding scholarships, preserving our natural environment, 
promoting the arts and extending support to those in need.  
 

Tickets are still available - For more information please contact Cecilia Hudnet at 561-371-1975 or 
email at nyc22a@aol.com if you need tickets to sell let me know ASAP.  
 

Above: Ana Warder, Joyce Ross, Claire 

Portmann, Mary Ward and Bonnie Larson 

display their bowls. Above: Claire, Mary & Bonnie at Quantum 

House...Yummy dinner to be shared. 

mailto:ward9025@bellsouth.net
mailto:nyc22a@aol.com
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Candidates for the Sheryl Molter Junior of the Year 
 

Members will be voting on a one of these candidates at the November meeting by ballot. This is 
a member who performs not only the duties of the position(s) she holds, but has gone above and 
beyond those duties, contributing to the greater good of the club.  Here is some information from 
the ladies that were nominated by the Executive Board. 
 

 

 

 

Junior of the Year Bio – Cecilia Hudnet 

I currently serve as the 2
nd

 Vice President - Fundraiser Chair, GFWC Public Issues Chair for 2014-

2016, I am also a member for the Conservation committee, Education committee, International Outreach 

committee, and Public Issues committee. As a Fundraiser Chair I spearhead the club’s efforts to raise 

money to pursue our service project. I meet with the fundraiser committee once a month to go over our 

upcoming events and discuss new projects. In the month of March we partner with Burrito Bros. & 

Barbecue to do Bunco night; In May we partner once again with Sunfest, I had the opportunity to be the 

chair this year and had so much fun doing it. In March, I was able to enter with the woman’s club in the 

District 10 Arts & Crafts for recycling and won 1
st
 Place for the Minute Maid small tote. I have attended 

several events such as Guanabana food drive, Jupiter Jubilee, 60s Themed Dance Party celebrating our 50 

years of Service; GFWC Florida Fall Board, State Convention, Summer Planning, FAU LunaFest, Chef 

for a Day at the Quantum House, the Wine Glass Painting to recruit new members, Dollar for Delegates, 

ceramic workshop at the Lighthouse Artcenter and others. I was part of the Education committee and had 

the opportunity to review the high school applications of some deserving young ladies, we chose three 

ladies to be the winners of our Scholarship. I received the Outstanding Junior Chairman Award from 

GFWC. I still have one more event that our Fundraising committee is working along with me to make it a 

success and it is The Little Black Dress Cocktail Party on November 7
th

. When I am not volunteering for 

the JTJWC, you will find me with Honor Flight escorting a WWII veteran to Washington DC for a day, or 

spending a weekend with Operation 300 assisting with camps for children who have lost their fathers as a 

result of military service and seeks to honor the families of the fallen; and the most recent is Bluewater 

Babes Fish for a Cure a Palm Beach County’s premier lady angler; the one of a kind fishing tournament 

and event that combines a festive mix of fishing, boat decorating, cocktail and costume contest and awards 

party to raise money for local breast and ovarian cancer patients who are in financial need. I have been 

working in the hospitality industry for the past 25 years; hotels such as Warwick Hotel in NYC; Hilton 

and Marriott Palm Beach County as a Director of Sales and Marketing. I love being a member of the 

JTJWC and being part of such amazing group of woman making a difference in our community. It is truly 

an honor to be nominated for this award. 
 

 

Junior of the Year Bio - Bonnie Larson 

When It All Began & Haven't Looked Back! My time with JTJWC began in the Fall of 2012. I 

was delighted to quickly be involved with the Home Life Committee (My Favorite time of year, helping 

others who are in need!)- Thanksgiving Family Food Shopping, Operation Christmas Child, Stocking 

Stuffers, & Christmas Family Food Shopping.  By the time we had our Holiday Dinner, I had fulfilled my 

duties to then be initiated as an official JTJWC Member! Wahoo! 

In 2013, I continued to be dedicated & committed to JTJWC.  I was part of the Home Life, Art & 

Education Committees - once again I helped with the December Holiday Family Food Shopping (I was 

very disappointed I couldn't help with the Thanksgiving Family Food Shopping due to this crazy thing 

called work!), Operation Christmas Child & Stocking Stuffers, I attended the majority of our General 

Meetings, I helped with the Children's Art Event at the Lighthouse ArtCenter in Tequesta, I was part of the 

By-Law Committee, & donated clothes to Jeanne for the Farm Workers Coalition. Unfortunately, in 
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December of last year, I was unable to attend the Holiday Dinner. I was quite shocked & honored at our 

first meeting in January, of this year, to find out I was chosen as "Rookie of the Year 2013"!  

This year, 2014, I became EVEN more involved with our Club! I am the International Committee 

Chair & part of the Fundraising, Home Life & Arts Committees. I have attended ALL our Board/General 

Meetings thus far. As the Chair for the International Committee, I pulled my committee together & hosted 

a Shred-It Event to raise funds for INMED Partnerships for Children: Maternal & Child Health 

(Organization supported by GFWC),Trick-or-Treat UNICEF& Operation Christmas Child organizations 

are supported by our International Committee too;  I have been VERY involved with the Fundraising 

Committee & making our events come to life - Wine Tasting Event, Little Black Dress Event, & Le 

DINER en BLANC event, I helped one night at  Sunfest this year too; I was part of the By-Law 

Committee again,  I've attended Membership Socials (I was sorry to miss Guanabanas though!), I have 

donated clothes to Jeanne for the Farm Workers Coalition. I attended/donated for "Dollars for Delegates". 

The last few months of this year I plan to attend the "Club Christmas Tree" decorating at Mary W. for the 

Jupiter Festival of Trees Event, CCI Event at Harry & the Native's, Be a judge for the JTAA Parade, 

Donate to Families/Children for Holidays - Joyce's Home Life Projects.  Even if I cannot attend an Event I 

will try & help! For instance, the Quantum House Chef for a Day Program I was not able to go in June, but 

yet I made sure I provided Mary W. a dish for the event. Also, I wasn't able to attend  the 60's Party: 50th 

Anniversary Celebration & the Children's Art Event at the Lighthouse ArtCenter, but I still was able to 

give Maryann some items for the Door Prizes & gave Mary B. a bunch of cookies.  As you can see, I love 

being an active /supportive member of JTJWC & helping with the many fabulous projects we do/support! 

I am quite honored to be nominated for "Junior of the Year" for 2014! Thank you from the bottom of my 

heart! 
 

 

 

Committee News & Notes 
 
 
Conservation 
Ana Warder 

 
 

See you all for the clean-ups in November 15th Save the 
Date  
For our Road Clean-up for 2014 for the Conservation Committee: 

 
Time & Location: 9:00 am at Corner Café in Tequesta  
WHEN: On Saturday – November 15th   
Contact: Ana Warder at fisher1ana@yahoo.com or phone me at 561-602-7633 

 
 
Communications  
Evelyn Dolby  
 

Rain or Shine…”I will call to remind you of our up-coming meeting. If you have changed 
your phone number or address, please update me so I will be able to contact you on meetings, etc. See 
you soon. Evelyn 

 

 

mailto:fisher1ana@yahoo.com


5 

 

 

Corresponding Secretary 
Jeanne Takeda 
- 

The deadline submissions for the December newsletter will be on or before Tuesday, 
November 25, 2014 to jtakeda@fau.edu  

 
 

Corrections November Newsletter: Please send correction(s) to jtakeda@fau.edu 

 

Home Life 
Joyce Ross 
 
Holiday Projects  ** Stocking Stuffer- 
The annual Stocking Stuffer Party will be held Dec. 2nd, the first Tues. in Dec. at 7:00, at 

my house- 4936 County Line Road, Tequesta. As always, all are welcome- members, guests and friends. 
During the evening we assemble 36 stockings for children in Foster Care ages 4-8. We will be wrapping 
lots and lots of little items that are stuffed into each stocking. The Club provides the stockings and little 
items, but we ask for donations of small unisex gifts ($1-$2) to add a little something extra to each 
stocking. The key word here is Small. The evening has become a tradition for Juniors and includes lots of 
laughs, snacks, beverages and fun. It is a great way to get to know your fellow Juniors. When we finish 

the stockings are truly "stuffed". Please remember to bring you own scissors, tape, and any little donated 

gifts ($1-$2). A day or two later a representative from the Foster Parents Association comes to my house 
and picks up the stockings. She said we are the only group that provides stockings that are ultimately 

combined with gifts that are given to children in Foster Care. A Huge thanks goes out to all who help 

with this project and/or contribute stocking stuffer items. I encourage everyone to join us for this informal 

"kick-off" to the holiday season. Any questions - Call Joyce 747-5986. **Note- Please do not park on 

the grass. There are NO Parking signs directly across the street from my house- but there is plenty of 
parking on both sides of the street just 3 houses to the east (across from the cemetery) with a sidewalk 
on the north side of County Line.  
 

**The Senior Light Tour** 
 

This is another holiday project we will work on during the holidays- This year it will take place on 

Monday, Dec. 15th between 6-7 pm.  I'll have a more accurate time by the Nov. meeting.  After a fun 

filled dinner at KFC, 30 or so senior citizens from the Limestone Creek area of West Jupiter board a big 

bus. From there the "Christmas Light Tour" is off and running. A prearranged route guarantees a 
wonderful tour of holiday lights while pausing along the way to sing and receive little gifts and holiday 
greetings at several prearranged "stops". Although Juniors do not sponsor this event, they are big 

supporters and one of the highlights is the prearranged Junior Woman's Club "stop" (arranged by and 

coordinated by Candy Koester). This year it will take place at the Mason's Lodge located at 600 S. 
Loxahatchee Dr. in Jupiter. More detailed directions at the meeting.   (Over the years many Juniors have 
told me this is one of the highlights of their holiday season.) There the seniors are treated to trinkets, 
treats, and all types of treasures. As always, all are welcome to meet and greet and/or provide goodies 
for their adventure.  The stop doesn't last more than 15 minutes- but is lots of fun (and really quite 
moving). We can talk more about it at the Nov. meeting. 
  
 **Foster Parents Association Angel Wish List Project**  
 

As discussed at the October meeting, I have requested 4 Wish lists for our Club. The Foster Parents 
Foster Angel Wish List Program is an excellent project and has been in existence for about 25 years. 
Unfortunately, while the number of children going into Foster Care continues to increase, the number of 

Foster homes has decreased. This, of course, leads to overcrowding and resources that are spread thin. 

mailto:jtakeda@fau.edu
mailto:jtakeda@fau.edu
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At any given time there are between 550-800 children in Foster Care. In these economic times it 
becomes more and more difficult to find sponsors for each child. They always need sponsors. We will 
receive the child's first name, holiday desires, and project information. Then, we will shop, wrap, label the 

gifts and bring them to the stocking stuffer-(it is usually 2-4 small-medium gifts).  Instructions for 

wrapping and labeling everything will come with the list.  We decided to spend between $50-$60 per 

child. Hopefully I will have the lists at the Nov. Meeting and we can pass them out.  Whoever takes a list 

will need to have everything completed by Dec. 2nd and then bring or send everything to the Stocking 

Stuffer.   
 

Other projects to consider at our November meeting 
 Transitions Group Home is an eight bed  facility run by Children's Home Society for pregnant or 

parenting (having a child 1 yr. old or younger) female homeless teens age 13-19. 

I'll get their wish list. 

 My Own Home Project- "From Foster Care to Self-Care"- Is a 501(c) 3 all-volunteer 

nonprofit.  They help teens aging out of Foster Care set up their homes by providing the 

necessities (new).  The cost to sponsor a child $500. I'm sure they would take partial 

sponsorships. 

 New Extension of Care Program- "MY Future, MY Choice" As of last Jan. Fla. law allows 

Foster Children to remain in Foster Care and continue to live with their Foster Parents or other 

defined living arrangements  up to age 23 if they meet certain requirements- employed 80 hrs. per 

month, enrolled in school or are disabled. We would not donate to this - It's part of the Foster 

Care/ State programs. Just thought you'd like to know what's out there. Foster Children are also 

given scholarships to colleges. 

 
 
  
Leadership 
Sheryl Molter 
 
 

 
 
 

Reports 
It is that time of the year for collecting all yearly information from committee chairs and club members. 
Please fill out your hour sheets (in the back of your yearbook or on the web site) listing all the projects 
you participated in and your hours. Remember to include phone calls, driving time, meetings, etc. Also, I 
need the committee chairs to please turn in your procedure manual to me at the November meeting, so I 
can update for the 2015 chairs.  
 

By Laws Committee 
Thanks to Bonnie Larson, Jeanne Takeda, Mary Ward, and Claire Portmann (ex-officio) for serving on the 
by-law committee. Special thanks to Mary for opening up her lovely home for our meeting. The committee 
has reviewed the by-laws and is recommending changes as listed below. Please be prepared to vote on 
these changes at the November business meeting.   
 

ARTICLE III – MEMBERSHIP 
SECTION 2.   
C. change: “approved by the executive board” to read “equal to the annual club dues” 
Rationale:  Consistency with Article IX, Section 5.  
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ARTICLE VI – DUTIES OF THE EXECUTIVE BOARD MEMBERS 
SECTION 7. (new) “In the absence of a candidate for either the Corresponding Secretary or Recording 
Secretary, these positions may be held jointly by one member who will fulfill the duties as listed in Section 
5 and Section 6.  
Rationale: Flexibility to merge the two positions in the absence of a candidate.  
 

Section 7 becomes Section 8.  
Section 8 becomes Section 9.  
Section 9 becomes Section 10.  
 

ARTICLE VII – FFWC DELEGATES 
“FFWC” – change to “GFWC Florida” 
Rationale: Keeping with name change of state organization.  
 

ARTICLE IX – DUES AND FEES 
SECTION 1:  

Change “dues are determined by an established amount required by the state in addition to an 

amount recommended by the executive board.” 

 
Rationale: Dues are not determined by the executive board and clarification. .  
Section 1: January “31” to “31st”  
Rationale: consistency 
 

ARTICLE X11 – BUDGET 
SECTION 11: (New) It shall be the responsibility of the designee using the credit card reader to reconcile 
all transactions and provide a written report to the treasurer within thirty (30) days of the conclusion of the 
event.  
 

Section 12: (New) A club debit card can be issued to the President and Treasurer. The card may be 
assigned to another officer or chair for a specific use. A disbursement request of the budgeted expense 
must be submitted in writing or electronically to the treasurer prior to use. The receipt must be presented 
to the treasurer within thirty (30) days of the expenditure.  
 

Rationale: To establish a procedure for credit card reader and debit card use.  
 
Standing Rules     

1. Add “social media” after “newspapers”.  
17. Add “and name tags” after club shirts.  

Rationale: Update   
 
****Please note**** 
Throughout the by laws and standing rules, the following changes will be made, but will not change the 
meaning:  
1. “newsletter deadline”, “on or before deadline”,  “established deadline”, et al .to “on or before the 

established deadline” 

2. “coordinators” – “chairs” 

3. “business meetings”,  “regular meetings”,  “general meetings”, et al -  to  

4. “monthly business meetings”  

5. Grammar – Capital letters, periods, commas, etc. where needed  

6. Titles consistent.  

Rationale: Consistency, grammar, and clean up  
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Nominating Committee 
 
 Thanks to Mary Ward for serving on the nominating committee with me. All eligible nominations 

have been contacted and have agreed to serve. The slate for the 2015 officers is as follows: 

  

 President – Cecilia Hudnet 

 1st Vice President – Mary Ward 

 2nd Vice President – Bonnie Larson 

 Corresponding/Recording Secretary - Jeanne Takeda 

 Treasurer – Sheryl Molter  

  

 The slate will be presented at the November meeting and voted on at that time.  

 

 

Birthdays for the month of November 

 Lori Davis  November 20th  

 
 

 
 

International Outreach 
Bonnie Larson 
 

Holiday time is just around the corner. Operation Christmas Child – Shoe Boxes 
project will be due at our November meeting. If you do not have a shoe box, please 
just bring the items in a plastic grocery bag with the label (see insert on page 9). 
We will be happy to find a shoe box to pack your items.  
 

Operation Christmas Child - Shoe Boxes will be due at our November meeting - Here's a "How to Pack a 

Shoebox" http://www.samaritanspurse.org/operation-christmas-child/pack-a-shoe-box/ 
 
 

See the attached flyer for more information and to share with friends. 
For International Outreach we will be participating - Trick-or-Treat for 
UNICEF Bring in Your Change (GFWC Partnership) 
 
You don't need to be a kid, just a kid at heart to participate in Trick-or-Treat for UNICEF 

with your family, friends, and neighbors and help raise funds that will directly impact the lives of children 
all over the world. For more than 60 years, Trick-or-Treat for UNICEF has served as the original Kids-
Helping-Kids campaign and has raised millions of dollars for UNICEF’s lifesaving programs. You can help 
fundraise by collecting donations in the Trick-or-Treat for UNICEF collection boxes. Jeanne will be 
handing out the boxes for you to bring to work and collect some change.  

http://www.samaritanspurse.org/operation-christmas-child/pack-a-shoe-box/
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Continued from International Outreach - Operation Christmas Child – Shoe Box Directions. Please bring 

to our November 11
th

 meeting.  

Gift Suggestions 

 TOYS: Include items that children will immediately embrace such as dolls, toy cars, stuffed 

animals, kazoos, harmonicas, yo-yos, jump ropes, balls, toys that light up and make noise 

(with extra batteries), etc. 

 SCHOOL SUPPLIES: pens, pencils and sharpeners, crayons, markers, notebooks, paper, 

solar calculators, coloring and picture books, etc. 

 NON-LIQUID HYGIENE ITEMS: toothbrushes, bar soap, combs, washcloths, etc. 

 ACCESSORIES: t-shirts, socks, hats, sunglasses, hair clips, jewelry, watches, flashlights 

(with extra batteries), etc. 

 A PERSONAL NOTE: You may enclose a note to the child and a photo of yourself or your 

family. If you include your name and address, the child may be able to write back. 

 DO NOT INCLUDE: Used or damaged items; war-related items such as toy guns, knives or 

military figures; chocolate or food; out-of-date candy; liquids or lotions; medications or 

vitamins; breakable items such as snow globes or glass containers; aerosol cans. 
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GFWC Jupiter-Tequesta Junior Woman’s Club 
General Meeting Minutes – October 14, 2014  

Page 1 of 3 
(Pending approval at the November meeting) 

 

The meeting of the GFWC Jupiter-Tequesta Junior Woman’s Club was called to order by President Claire 
Portmann at 7:05 p.m. The meeting was held at the Church of Good Shepherd on Seabrook Dr. in 
Tequesta.   
 
The Pledge of Allegiance to the United States of America was recited followed by the Junior Pledge. 
 
Sheryl Molter presented the GFWC Booster Appreciation award to Ben Ward, Mary Ward’s husband.   
  
Claire Portmann introduced Past Presidents: Candy Fendel-Koester, Sheryl Molter, Jeanne Takeda and 
Joyce Ross 
 
The minutes of the September 9, 2014 general meeting were approved as published in the October 
newsletter.  A motion was made by Candy Fendel-Koester, seconded by Mary Bergen and approved by 
all present. 
 
1st Vice President, Membership - Mary Ward – Mary reported that she still had club shirts available for 
anyone interested.   
 
At conference this year, there will be a state level award and free lunch given to individuals who bring in 
the most new members to their club. 
 
Twelve members were present at the meeting this month. 
 
Fundraising – Bonnie Larson stated that more ticket sales were needed for the “Little Black Dress” event 
and there was also a need for chefs.  Maryann Wnukowski will be doing the publishing soon.   Bonnie will 
be collecting dollars and/or scratch off tickets for the lottery wreath. 
 
Treasurer’s Report – Sheryl Molter - Sheryl reported that there was a balance in the club’s account of 
$5371.15. 
 
The winning ticket of the 50/50 raffle for CCI (Canine Companions for Independence) was drawn.  Ticket 
sales amounted to $80.00.  $40.00 will be given to CCI and Maryann Wnukowski received $40.00 as 
winner.  She offered $20.00 to the UNICEF collection and $20.00 to CCI. 
 
Corresponding Secretary – Jeanne Takeda – Jeanne reminded everyone that the deadline for the next 
newsletter is Tuesday, October 28. 
 
International Outreach – Bonnie Larson - Bonnie distributed UNICEF boxes to anyone who was 
interested in taking to their office or business for the annual collection.  A collection was also taken at the 
meeting.  Boxes should be returned at November’s meeting.   
 
Bonnie also distributed Christmas Child shoeboxes to be filled and returned at the November meeting.  
Please check the newsletter for items that are prohibited. 
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GFWC Jupiter-Tequesta Junior Woman’s Club 
General Meeting Minutes – September 9, 2014  

Page 2 of 3 
 

Arts – Mary Bergen – Mary stated that she was still talking with the Maltz Theatre. 
 
Upcoming Events – Mary Ward reported that the Lighthouse Arts Center and Palm Beach food bank is 
holding an “Empty Bowl” event February 13-14.  $25.00 to have chefs fill a bowl with food.  Their goal is 
1000 bowls. 
 
The Arti-Bra fashion show to benefit the Margaret W. Niedland Breast Center is to be held Tuesday, 
October 21.  Mary reported that tickets are $25.00. 
 
Honor Flight - Jeanne Takeda stated that the last one this year is Saturday, October 25.  Blank thank you 
cards were given out to have members add personal notes.  These cards will then be distributed to the 
vets. 
 
Public Relations – Maryann Wnukowski reminded everyone to get any last minutes info on the “Little 
Black Dress” and “Le Blanc” White events to her soon. 
 
Leadership – District Meeting - Sheryl Molter stated there is meeting in Sebastian on Wednesday, 
November 12.  Speakers will be the President Elect and current Director of Clubs.  $19.00 includes 
continental breakfast & lunch.  Time is 10 a.m-2 p.m.  Anyone interested in attending needs to contact 
Sheryl soon. 
 
By-law Review - Sheryl asked for 6 volunteers to form a committee.  Candy Fendel-Koester, Jeanne 
Takeda, Claire Portmann, Mary Ward, Maryann Wnukowski and Bonnie Larson agreed to meet with 
Sheryl on Tuesday, October 28 at Mary Ward’s home at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Election - Sheryl passed around a sign-up sheet to members who are interested in an officer’s position 
and/or a committee chairperson position for next year.  Sheryl reminded members to check with her on 
eligibility requirements.  Sheryl and Mary Ward will head the election committee. 
 
Project Report Data – Sheryl reminded that anyone who headed a committee project, program or event 
needs to report the information to her.  She will send out by email the spreadsheet to be completed and 
returned to her by December 1 for editing. 
 
State Level Scholarships -  Sheryl reported they will be given in January to women who are returning to 
school. 
 
Conservation - Road Cleanup – Ana Warder scheduled the next cleanup for Saturday, November 15.  
 
There was mention of a possible “plastic bottle” presentation at a future meeting. 
 
Old Business 
Fashion Show - Sheryl Molter reported that the JT Women’s Club board and general membership has 
agreed to partner with our club to run a Fashion Show on Saturday, March 14, 2015 at the Turtle Creek 
Country Club.  Each club will receive the monies from their own ticket sales and the raffle basket sales 
will be divided equally. 
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GFWC Jupiter-Tequesta Junior Woman’s Club 
General Meeting Minutes – September 9, 2014  

Page 3 of 3 

 
District Arts & Craft - Sheryl reminded members this event that it will be hosted with the JT Women’s 
Club.  Entries need to be presented by the January, 2015 meeting. This event will be held at the 
Community Center on Saturday, February 28, 2015.  Each category will have a 1st place winner. 
 
District Fundraiser – Friday, November 21 from 6-9 p.m. at Harry & the Natives restaurant in Hobe 
Sound.  Bring donation items for baskets by November 18.  Benefits will be given to CCI (Canine 
Companions for Independence). 
 
New Business 
3rd Annual Festival of Trees – November 20-23.  Cost is $35.00 that includes horsd’oeuvers and drinks.  
Benefits the preservation of the Lighthouse.  There was discussion about the club decorating two trees on 
November 13 and the need to finish them by November 18. 
 
Claire Portmann thanked Candy Fendel-Koester for the Halloween basket she donated at the meeting for 
raffle.  Karen Smith won. 
 
Upcoming Holiday Events 
Holiday Food Gifts - Joyce Ross spoke to members regarding the annual food donations given during the 
holidays.  There was discussion about the duplicity of other organizations doing the same thing and 
suggested that we might consider a “wish list” for children in the foster parent care program, the 
Transition House in Palm Beach County and the Hacienda House.  After further discussion, Joyce Ross 
made a motion to change from the Publix food shopping gift and focus on a “wish list” for the children.  
Sheryl Molter seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.  The decision was to give to 4 foster 
children and follow up on Transition House and Hacienda House. 
 
Senior Bus Tour – Monday, December 15.  Donated treats and gift bags are given to 30 seniors at the 
Masonic Lodge.  The tour starts at 5:45 p.m.  
  
Holiday Parade - Sunday, December 14.  Jeanne Takeda asked for judges for the parade.  Mary Ward, 
Ana Warder and Bonnie Larson volunteered.  Cecilia Hudnet & Claire Portmann will be an alternate 
judge.  Judges need to report to the judging stand by 11 a.m. 
 
The collect was recited and the meeting was adjourned at 8:34 p.m.  A social gathering was held at Park 
Avenue BBQ. 
 
Submitted by Evelyn Dolby, Recording Secretary 
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Interested in Being a Secret Pal? 
 

The GFWC-JTJWC Secret Pal Program is optional and open to all initiated Juniors.  Being a Secret Pal is a great 
way to get to know your fellow members.  To participate, just fill out this form and bring it to the November 
Meeting or December Holiday Dinner.  At the December Dinner Secret Pal names will be drawn. Drawing for a 
Secret Pal is purely by chance.  If you would like to participate but cannot attend the meetings call Joyce Ross at 
747-5986 to make arrangements.  The Secret Pal Program begins January 1st of the upcoming year and ends 
with the revealing of Pals at December Holiday Dinner.  
Guidelines  
 

This is not a competition for the best gifts or the most expensive gifts.  A card or note goes a long way to build 
a Secret Pal Friendship. The Secret Pal Program should be fun for everyone involved!  When you draw the name 
of your Secret Pal, you are committing to remember her in small ways at least three times a year and on special 
occasions.  It is also customary to have a gift for your new Secret Pal and one last gift for the person you have 
been giving to the previous year at the Holiday Dinner in December.  There are no hard and fast rules for the 
Secret Pal.  A Secret Pal can be remembered at meetings, in the newsletter, by sending things to their homes or 
any other way you can think of.  If you have any questions, please call Joyce Ross, 747-5986.  

Secret Pal Fact Sheet 
(Please print clearly) 

Name:  

Address:  

Birthday       Anniversary:  

Children: (Names & Ages)  

Place of Employment: (Occupation & Title):  

Favorite Color:  

Favorite Food:  

Decoration Motif: Country Traditional Modern Other :  

Sports/Recreation Activities: (for both you and your family):  

 

Hobbies & Things you collect:  

 

Things that are NOT me:  

 

Anything else you would like your Secret Pal to know:  

 

My name is:  

Do not fill in the next space until the meeting:  

My Secret Pal’s name is: 
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Member to Member(s) 

Secret Pals – Coordinator Joyce Ross 
Included with this newsletter is a Secret Pal form for 2015 (page 13).  Please fill it out at 
your leisure and bring it to the Nov. meeting.  New Secret Pal names will be drawn at the 
Holiday Dinner. 

"Can you guess who your Secret Pal is? Just a reminder- 2014 Secret Pals will be revealed at the 
Holiday Dinner.  Those participating usually will bring one last gift for their Secret Pal and another for the 
person who has been giving to them as a little thank-you. 
 
President’s Project Canine Companion Basket (CCI) – any last donations November 11th  Meeting: 
Theme: Treats for Owner and their Four-legged Companion. District 10 Fundraising 
Event at Harry & the Natives on November 21st. 
 
 
 

 

Le Diner en Blanc - December 13, 2014 

CANCELLED 
 

 

 

 

 

Our Club Executive Board & Officers  

  

President         Claire J Portmann  561-676-2008 cjportmann@hotmail.com 

1st Vice Preside nt  Mary Ward 561-379-4737 ward9025@bellsouth.net 

(Membership) 

2nd Vice President  Cecilia Hudnet 561-371-1975 NYC22a@aol.com 

(Fundraising) 

3rd Vice President   Sheryl Molter  561-719-6816 moltergfwcfl@gmail.com 

(Juniorettes) 

Recording Secretary  Evelyn Dolby  609-230-2215 edolby@comcast.net 

Corresponding Secretary  Jeanne Takeda  561-339-0920 jtakeda@fau.edu 

Treasurer  Sheryl Molter  561-719-6816 moltergfwcfl@gmail.com 

 

Our Committee Chairs  

Service Committees  

Arts  Mary Bergen 561-371-9098 mcbergen2@comcast.net  

Conservation  Ana Warder 561-602-7633 fisher1ana@yahoo.com 

Education  Julie Dickison 608-697-8353 romeo@maqs.net 

Home Life /Public Issues   Evelyn Dolby  609-230-2215 edolby@comcast.net 

International Outreach  Bonnie Larson 561-262-3686 happy2bhealthy@gmail.com  

 

Non - Service Committees  

Public Identity  Maryann Wnukowski 561-262-4541 mac33458@gmail.com 

Communications  Evelyn Dolby  609-230-2215 edolby@comcast.net  

Parliamentarian  Sheryl Molter 561-719-6816 moltergfwcfl@gmail.com 
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